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Service 672:  Blagdon & Chew Valley service

The Council supports a daytime 672 service (Mon-Sat) between Blagdon and Bristol via the Chew valley and Dundry.  The route map and timetable are at: Chew Valley Transport Guide.pdf.   North Somerset Council funds 25% of the cost of the service.  

The 672 service is operated by Abus apart from the 18:10 departure from Bristol that is operated by Bugler Coaches.  
	
	Contract Net Cost 2017/18
	£89,748

	
	Patronage 
	15,812

	
	Concession journeys %
	47%

	
	Cost per passenger journey 
	£5.69


The council also supports the complementary service 67 operated by Abus on Mondays to Fridays at a cost of £3,542.

Consultation Issues

These services are the only bus links between the rural communities in the Chew Valley and Bristol, providing options for travel to work, shopping and leisure activities. It is recognised that alternative travel options in the area covered by the service are very limited.

The average cost per passenger is relatively high but is a reflection of the scattered nature of the communities it serves.

This service requires at least two vehicles and two drivers to operate because of the span of operation which covers commuter services and off-peak journeys in between.  Savings are only possible by reducing the number of vehicles required or reducing the number of days of operation.

Possible options we would like to hear your views on:

1. Reducing the service to operating Monday-Friday only, with no Saturday service.  Operators have struggled to find resource available on Saturdays to run services and have to charge the Council a premium to provide the services.

2. Withdrawal of  the journey that departs from Bristol at 18:10, with the remaining service undertaken by one bus and driver.  The last service from Bristol would therefore be at 16:45; the later 18:10 journey is the most costly element of service operation, but some users would have to change arrangements to use the earlier service.

3. Retaining the first (06:53 ex Blagdon) and last (18:10 ex Bristol) trips on broadly the current timetable, but to operate off-peak services to/from Long Ashton Park & Ride site where passengers would be able to transfer to the frequent MetroBus services for Bristol City Centre and Temple Meads  

It is envisaged that a service would arrive in Long Ashton at around 10:30, and a return journey from Long Ashton to the Chew Valley and Blagdon would operate around 16:00.  In addition passengers returning to Chew Magna, Chew Stoke, Bishop Sutton and West Harptree would have the option of using service 67 which leaves Bristol City Centre at 13:05. Using Long Ashton P&R site as an off-peak terminus also allows interchange to the 505 bus service to Southmead Hospital.  

There would be a reduction in service during the middle of the day but operation by one bus and driver would become possible, so a significant saving would be made.

4.   Any other suggestions you may have for reducing the level of subsidy required for this service.
Further surveys of patronage and concession use are being undertaken as part of this tender exercise.

